## EATON COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

## **DECEMBER 16, 2020**

## RESOLUTION OF APPRECIATION FOR MATT BOWEN

## **Introduced by Commissioner Terrance Augustine**

Commissioner Augustine moved the approval of the following resolution. Seconded by Commissioner Haskell.

**WHEREAS,** Matt Bowen has served for two years on the Eaton County Board of Commissioners from 2019 to 2020; and

**WHEREAS,** Matt served on the Health and Human Services, Public Works and Planning Committees and as Vice-Chairman of the Public Safety Committee; and

**WHEREAS,** Matt also served on and represented this County on the Board of the Tri-County Office on Aging; and

**WHEREAS**, the Eaton County Board of Commissioners and the people of Eaton County greatly appreciate the years of Public Service that Matt has tirelessly given to his community.

**NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED,** that the Eaton County Board of Commissioners, meeting in regular session this 16<sup>th</sup> day of December 2020 do commend Matt Bowen for a job well done. We wish him well in his new endeavors and thank him for his years of dedicated service to the County; and

**BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED,** that a copy of this resolution shall be signed by the Chairman of the Board and Clerk of the County; and bear the Seal of the County. A copy shall be attached to the permanent records of the County. Carried unanimously.

Terrance Augustine	Diana Bosworth
Chairman of the Board of Commissioners	Clerk of the Board of Commissioners